

Attendees: J.Bourault, S.Bryant, C.Heaton, G.Hurvitt, M.A.Hurvitt, D.Ingalls, J.Milliken, K.Milliken, L..Moulton P.Norris, K.Robinson, H.Wescott

Item	Who	Time	Notes	Follow-up
Review and Approve October Membership meeting minutes	C. Page		Accepted as corrected	Kate will correct and publish
Treasurer's Report	J. Bourgault		Treasurer's Report approved as submitted. In the black, reminder of T-shirt sale going on	
Library Liaison	V. Young		No report from Veronica Phil says that new book "The Arrest" by J.Lethem is centered around EBH!	
COMMITTEE REPORTS				
Ramp Committee	G. Wellman		No report from chair	
Park Committee	H. Wescott		Memorial Kayak Storage Rack in in progress  Jeff mowed the bushes down behind the swing set and cleared the weedy area at the front corner of park	Jeff will work on design, will purchase supplies and build over the winter  THANK YOU Jeff!
Tree Committee	P. Norris,		~Progress on removal of cedar branches? No rush now.  Pine tree branches removed from ramp area, bill for \$430 from Blue Hill Tree Service	Clifton will speak with Reuters regarding removal of branches  Phil will speak with Blue Hill Tree Service about the bill before payment
Founders Hall	K. Milliken C Page P Norris		~Progress on detailed explanation and cost of all proposals? <i>Motion to set dates of 2 special meetings to discuss and decide on spire/belfry option set for 5/18/21 &amp; 6/15/21. Passed, unanimous</i>  Haskell Electric has repaired the electricity issues and electricity is back on	Report still in progress  Kate will send out reminders prior to meetings with agenda, detailed proposals, etc.

Attendees: J.Bourault, S.Bryant, C.Heaton, G.Hurvitt, M.A.Hurvitt, D.Ingalls, J.Milliken, K.Milliken, L..Moulton P.Norris, K.Robinson, H.Wescott

<p>Founder’s Hall, continued</p>		<p>Pipes have been drained and FH is shut for the winter. Refrigerators are in need of cleaning (melted ice cream)</p> <p>Shed addition – Clapboards are complete and coat of primer has been applied. Still need to cut the door thru the kitchen area. Jeff has donated a granite slab to use as a doorstep.</p> <p>Phil suggest that there be a grand reopening ceremony – when appropriate next spring - a dance and a photographic display of old photos of EBH</p>	<p>Mary Alice will finish cleaning the refrigerators</p> <p>Information on this will be included newsletter. NO committee formed at this time.</p>
<p>Building Committee</p>	<p>P.Norris</p>	<p>Covid protocols for PO are working well, but all are concerned about increasing cases, and Lee’s increased risk of exposure</p> <p><i>Motion to build a see-through barrier between postal worker and public. Passed, Unanimous</i></p> <p>Cellar vents should be closed every fall</p>	<p>Phil to talk to Lee about a temporary leave of absence, and will call in volunteers to cover for her</p> <p>Jeff will build and install a barrier</p> <p>Info to be added to VIA handbook</p>
<p>Membership Committee</p>	<p>L. Yntema</p>	<p>No report from chair</p> <p>Phil requested that “dead” email addresses be culled</p>	<p>Kate will correct her email list.</p>
<p>Fund Raising Committee</p>	<p>K. Milliken M. Rhine H. Wescott</p>	<p>Final total from letter campaign was \$14,805.</p> <p>Clarification of CLYNK fundraising – the VIA bottle shed will continue accept bottles. VIA CLYNK bags are available at the post office, to be dropped of at Tradewinds, for folks that would rather not deposit bottles as the shed. USE THEM BOTH!</p>	<p>GREAT JOB TO ENTIRE COMMITTEE!!</p> <p>Thanks to the “Bottle Shed Teamsters” for their ongoing volunteering.</p>

Attendees: J.Bourault, S.Bryant, C.Heaton, G.Hurvitt, M.A.Hurvitt, D.Ingalls, J.Milliken, K.Milliken, L..Moulton P.Norris, K.Robinson, H.Westcott

<p>Communications Committee</p>	<p>P. Norris K. Robinson C.Heaton M.Rhine</p>	<p>Newsletter – Committee has proposed that board members take turns putting out monthly edition of newsletter</p> <p>Website – still using 2 sites to manage the donations and membership payments. Paid version of WIX would provide the services needed. <i>Motion to migrate financial services to the VIA Wicks-served site, and to discontinue the SquareSpace -served site when transition is complete. Passed, unanimous.</i></p> <p>Would like to develop a way to have “evergreen giving” – monthly, repeating donations</p> <p>Redundancy in Email Communications Guidelines</p>	<p>George has volunteered to do the January 2021 newsletter</p> <p>Committee will continue work to make this transition successful.</p> <p>Committee will investigate this and report back</p> <p>Kate will correct and re-publish</p>
<p>OLD BUSINESS</p>			
<p>Speed Bumps</p>	<p>Nina A</p>	<p>Speed bumps: VIA would like to eliminate this item from VIA agenda – this is a town issue. There are 4 village residents who will donate funds to purchase speed bumps. Town of Blue Hill responsible for installation next spring.</p>	<p>Kate will communicate directly with Nina. Nina will communicate with Town of Blue Hill when appropriate. VIA will not be involved.</p>
<p>NEW BUSINESS</p>			
<p>Holiday Events</p>		<p>Holiday parties have been cancelled due to Pandemic. Holiday baskets will still be delivered to all EBH octogenarians</p>	<p>Committee formed, including S.Bryant, K.Robinson, K.Milliken, M.A&gt;Hurvitt, H.Wescott. Will meet in early Dec.</p>
<p>Meeting Adjourned</p>			